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Dear Friends, 
 

It has been an exceptional summer with successive heat waves 
and an absence of any sustained rainfall until relatively recently. 
The vagaries of the weather are one of the areas those involved 
in agriculture have to contend with. So, the conditions have  
benefited those growing apples but have been a disaster for 
broccoli producers, all of which will impact upon the prices that 
we pay.  
 

As I write this the latest inflation figures have been  
published and the main factor putting pressure on the official 
rate is rising food prices, and in the coming months we will see 
the impact on domestic budgets. 
 

However, in real terms, we are fortunate. The continuing  
situation in Gaza reminds us that in too many places life is  
fragile, and a meaningful harvest unlikely. One has to wonder 
what those caught up in places of conflict or natural disaster 
might make of news stories here, discussing how stunted  
broccoli might be this year because of the summer weather. It is 
hard to imagine what it must be like to queue up in the hope of 
finding some food, when relief agencies do not have enough to 
go around and where black market profiteers will be exploiting 
people at their weakest.  
 

The scenes of the humanitarian crisis in Gaza are shocking in 
the extreme, and the so-called disproportionate response of the 
Israeli government a matter of grave concern to the international 
community, who seem unable to find a way to encourage a 
more compassionate response to people who have suffered so 
much. And while this goes on, there are still hostages being 
held and families becoming increasingly fearful of what is now 
going to take place because of the attitude of Benjamin  
Netanyahu.  
 

Harvest for many this year will not come, not because of  
weather or global warming but because of the inhumanity of  
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those who hold power. Every time I wander round the  
supermarket and see the choices that confront me, I can see 
the harrowing images of those queuing in the hope of gaining 
something to stave off the hunger pains that are an ever-present 
reality. 
 

Maybe this harvest time we are confronted by two challenges, 
the first is not to become immune to the reality of the ordinary 
people of Gaza as they scramble for food, as they flee from yet 
more military activity, and as they ask questions as to why the 
world is not responding to their plight. 
 

The second thing that situation demands is for us to consider 
how much food we waste and what we can do to reduce this to 
express our solidarity with those who might look with relish on 
what we throw away. My parents were both born in the 1930s 
and I can remember as we were growing up the insistence that 
our plates food was consumed and with as little as possible 
wasted, a legacy of life in when our country was at war.   
 

We appear to live in a much more throwaway culture and we 
need to try to take steps to avoid unnecessary waste as a sign 
of our concern for those who have little. This will also hopefully 
encourage us to be mindful of the needs of the poorest in our 
society and seek to do our bit in supporting Food Banks and 
other initiatives which strive to give people some dignity in the 
midst of ongoing challenges. It is inevitable that when life  
becomes more challenging, it is the poorest who are hit the 
hardest and our hope has to be that are not forgotten. 
 

Harvest is, I would suggest, about much more than what comes 
forth on the land. It has local, national and global considerations 
and invites us to think about what it is to be good citizens and 
how we can play our part in trying to ensure that all have  
something. 
 

Blessings 
 

Richard 
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Deadline for November Magazine 

End of Friday October 17th 

TUESDAY CLUB WEEDON 

 

Tuesday 14th October at 8pm  
 in Weedon Old Schoolroom   

 

 

“CHILDRENS’ EXPERIENCES OF WORLD WAR II IN  
OXFORDSHIRE” 

 

                               Mrs E Woolley will tell their stories. 
 

We look forward to seeing you. 
Please contact Judy Nagele on 01296 641278   

for more details. 
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Cafe Connect - Hardwick Church 

Thank you to all who came along and enjoyed a cuppa, cake and 
catch up. We'll go again on December 11th

 for a festive wrap up to the 
year.  

 

 

 

 

Hardwick 50/50 September Winners 

 

1st Prize £30: Liz Bell 
2nd Prize £20: Jasmine Wright 
3rd Prize £10: Ed Davis 
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The equinox has passed and autumn is officially here.   
 

Someone will have said ‘the nights are drawing in’ and  
mention of Christmas won’t be far away! Autumn is a time of 
change. The leaves (well those that survived the drought) are 
turning colour and the summer visitors are away to sunnier 
climes. There may still be some Swallows passing through, but 
otherwise it’s now a question of awaiting the winter visitors from 
Europe. Fieldfares and Redwings will be the first, and if we’re 
lucky, we might get a fall of Waxwings this year.  
Together with our resident birds, they’ll be feasting on the abun-
dance of nuts and berries that can be found in our  
hedgerows and gardens.  
 

As autumn sets in, the temptation to tidy the garden takes hold 
- just say no! Untidy gardens are great for wildlife especially 
through winter where they provide much needed shelter and 
they often take pride of place in our garden awards scheme.  
More on this at our annual gathering which will take place in the 
Old Schoolroom on 22 October, starting at 1930. We’ll have a 
talk on the importance of Citizen Science in  
contributing to the overall picture of the state of our wildlife.  
There will be displays of the many and varied activities we’ve 
been up to and all made more convivial with cheese, wine and 
other refreshments - all ages welcome and it’s free! 
 

If you have any further ideas for activities you would like us to 
run or projects you would like us tackle please email:  
contact@wildweedon.org.uk or speak to any member of the 
committee.   

Wild WeedoŶ 

 

The WeedoŶ Wildlife Group aiŵs 
to protect aŶd proŵote wildlife iŶ 
aŶd arouŶd WeedoŶ aŶd Hard-
wick 
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WEEDON OLD SCHOOLROOM 
   available for hire 

 

The Old Schoolroom is available for community, group or personal book-
ings, including parties. Full of historical character and atmosphere, but 
equipped with all up-to-date facilities, it’s suitable for a wide range of ac-
tivities. Fibre broadband wifi is provided free. 
 
The upstairs meeting room is keenly priced and ideal for small groups. 
We’re going for green and clean energy at the hall! We have replaced the 
oil boiler with electric, and our supply is all 
from  
renewables. 
 

Interested in hiring? 
Phone 01296 641382  
Email john_bush@btinternet.com   
Text 07909 143960 

mailto:john_bush@btinternet.com
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Book tickets on: 
www.eventsatberkhamsted.ticketsolve.com 

Centenary Theatre  
Berkhamsted 

 

 

21st – 25th October, 
7.30pm 

 

Matinée Sat 25th at 
2.30pm 

 

http://www.eventsatberkhamsted.ticketsolve.com
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Louise Davis Catering 

 

QUALITY HOME COOKED FOOD      
FOR ALL OCCASIONS 

 

Tel:  07979 578055 

E: louise.d.1@hotmail.co.uk 
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Bespoke Baking in the 
Heart of Buckinghamshire  

 

If you fancy a sweet treat or 
need something special for a  
get-together, then please 
give Weedon’s Baking Girl 
a call.  
 

All our cakes are made to 
order, and I love  
a good baking challenge. 
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Jeremy Holden 

Carpet Services 
 

 All types of carpet and vinyl flooring 

 supplied and fitted  
Excellent quality carpet supplied 

Fitting only service  
Dry Carpet Cleaning  

Very competitive prices  
Adaptations, Repairs and Alterations 

 

30 years’ experience 

 

Our dry-cleaning system leaves carpets  
clean, dry and fresh instantly 

No job too small 
advice and quotes freely given 

 

Why pay shop prices? 
 

Tel:  01296 711 879   Mobile: 07721 421 608 
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